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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcements of the Company dated 1 April 2015 and 21
April 2015 (the “Announcements”) in respect of, among other things, the proposed
Bonus Issue and the proposed increase in authorised share capital of the Company.
Unless the context requires otherwise, capitalised terms used in this announcement
should have the same meanings as those defined in the Announcements.

As stated in the announcement dated 21 April 2015, the circular will be despatched
to the Shareholders on or before Tuesday, 5 May 2015. As additional time is required
to prepare and finalise certain information for inclusion in the circular, the date of
despatch of the circular will be postponed. The Company will publish or notify the
Shareholders by way of announcement(s) about the further revised expected
timetable for the Bonus Issue as and when appropriate.
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As at the date of this announcement, the executive Directors are Mr. Pang Kwok Chau and Mr. Li
Wang; the non-executive Directors are Mr. Li Kin Shing and Mr. Wong Kin Wa; and the independent
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This announcement will remain on the “Latest Company Announcements” page of the GEM website
at www. hkgem.com for at least 7 days from the day of its publication and on the Company’s website
at www.directel.hk.


